United Forum of  BSNL Executives’ Associations

Andhra Pradesh Circle : Hyderabad.

To

Sri V.Srinivasan garu, ITS


Chief General Manager,

BSNL, A.P.Telecom Circle,

HYDERABAD.







31-12-2013
Respected Sir,



Sub: Posting of Divisional Engineers on Regularisation – reg.



Ref:: Your office lr. no.TA/STA/70/3/STS Reg/2013/112 dt. 26.11.13


With reference to the letter cited above both the Associations met you and discussed and requested for cancellation of the posting orders issued to officers on regularization. The following issues were brought to your notice.   

1) There is no change in the pay scale of the executive.

2) There is no change in the designation of the executive.

3) There is no change in the Disciplinary powers and financial powers of the executive.

4) There is no change in the duties and responsibilities of these DEs.

5) There are several DEs who are long staying than these DEs .

6) On their transfer the posts held by them till date will be vacant and need to be filled up by DEs only.

7) Even the Corporate office, while issuing the orders of regular promotion, posted all such DEs to the circles wherever they are working.

8) None of the circles have resorted to such unwarranted transfers of the adhoc DEs on their regular promotion.

9) The management had been resorting to transfers at the time of adhoc promotions only and not while regularization. 

10) Regularization is a process which makes the DE eligible for further adhoc promotion.

11) The remaining service of many of the transferred DEs is less than three years.

12) There are sufficient posts at the present place of working also as on relief these posts will be vacant.

13)  Generally transfers are resorted during March/April every year, and at that time both the categories of DEs,i.e.Adhoc and regular will be clubbed to determine the long stay.

14) Exercise on Transfering of Regular DEs was reviewed and subsequently cancelled during Jan 2013.
                 In view of the above you are requested to cancel the transfer orders issued to regular DEs  vide reference above
                                                    Thanking you Sir,

Yours’ sincerely


A.VISWANATH






J.SAIBABA

Circle Secretary,






Circle Secretary,

SNEA(I), AP







AIBSNLEA, AP

